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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Hello, everyone. Our Youth and Young Adult Sunday Service last Sunday was truly great. A big thank 

you to all that made it happen, especially to Leighton DeGoede who gave the Father's Day message. Our 

61st Day of All True Things offering table was truly beautiful - credits to our Japanese sisters headed by 

Mrs. Takako Kawamura, who invested their time and love to prepare it. They also prepared the prayer 

altar for Pat Detlefsen with Melissa Beresford setting the flowers. And of course, thanks to our annual 

sponsor so we could honor our graduates and provide them with cash gift. And our dear brothers and 

sisters who helped with the barbecue and clean up. It amazes me how our community work together and 

support one another. My sincere gratitude to all of you. 

 

We continue with the efforts to move out from Windermere. Thanks to Mr. Mike Lancey for heading up 

the efforts. Special thanks also go to Mrs. Chieko Granstrom who coordinate the efforts to box items in 

the kitchen and the storage/closets. And to all the volunteers. Thank you. There is still a lot to do, though, 

so I hope you will again come. Today, 6.24 and tomorrow 6.25 from 10 am we have another schedule of 

moving out. 

 

ACLC prayer breakfast is also scheduled for today. See attached flyer. Pastor Nelson Mira will be our 

speaker with Ray McCready as MC and Mrs. Noriko Fisher is coordinating the event. Please support our 

ACLC through your prayer and attendance to the event. 

 

August is fast approaching, you may have remembered that I sent out my resignation effective August 1st, 

2023. I actually agreed to extend my stay as Pastor for Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community until 

we find the new young pastor that the community desire to have. This is in response to the request of our 

higher leadership to ensure we have a central person as we are called to attend our Heavenly Parent and 

True Parents at this providential time. I will be attending the "CIG Rebirth workshop" with Rev. Demian 

Dunkley in Las Vegas next week - June 29 - July 1. 

 

Thank you again for all your support. 

 

Let us take a moment to remember in our prayers all those of our community members who are facing 

difficulties in their life due to health issues, financial struggles, relationship problems or any other 

challenges that they are facing. May Heavenly Parent, True Parents and Jesus love provide healing and 

comfort to everyone. 

 

God bless! 

 

With love and sincerity, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 


